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Club Meeting April 2nd , Runway Grill 12:30                       Club Contest April  9 th  & 10 th   

Spring is in the air and so will the fliers of SAM 1! 
SAM 1 has been given a new òleaseó on life. 

 

The Magnificent Mountain Men (MMM), with whom we share the field lease, has agreed to divide the 

cost of the lease on a pro-rata share based on club membership. A pro-rata share will allow the shrinking 

SAM 1 membership ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Ŧƭȅ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ōŜǎǘ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ǎƛǘŜǎ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ very last one of our 

members hooks a ride on that heavenly thermal.  MMMΩǎ help in shouldering the cost of the lease gives 

real meaning to the ǇƘǊŀǎŜ άǘƘŜ brotherhood of free flightέ- Thanks, guys! 

 

Al Yuhasz, Dick Sills and Norm Frawley at the field doing the SAM thing- relaxed flying!      Kathy Sills photo 
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If you were wondering what happened to the December 

newsletter, look to the left.  This is one of those cases 

where building airplanes won out over newsletter 

writing. Terry Edwards brought in a framed-up Air 

Warden to our last meeting. The Air Warden was 

designed by Al Pardocchi and this particular bird was 

built long ago by past president of SAM 1, άKingέ Karl 

Bruggeman. When he asked who wanted the plane, I 

grabbed it before anybody else could answer. Just look at 

those lines- what a classic Old Timer!  

The Air Warden is built like an upside-down Pacer, with the 

curved portion on the top and a V shaped bottom. The rear of 

the cabin reminds me of a Super Buccaneer. The tail group is 

very unique- particularly ǘƘŜ ǊƻǳƴŘŜŘ άŜƭŜǾŀǘƻǊǎέΦ ¢ƘŜ ƴƻǎŜ ƻŦ 

the plane in profile is also very unique, with a distinctive 

rounded upper nose and an ogee-shaped lower nose.  !ƛƴΩǘ ǎƘŜ 

a beaut? 

 

 

 

 

 

According to the MAN article, this plane did four consecutive six 

minute flights on a twelve-second motor run- with no thermals. 

We will have to see if the plane flies as well as the article says! 

 Picture courtesy of The Plan Page and Model Airplane News- July 1942 

Picture and drawings courtesy of The Plan Page and Model 

Airplane News- July 1942 
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The Air Warden  

  

Brushless motor and speed control- roughly a .30 glow 
equivalent. 

Cowl is held on with dowel pins and 
small magnets. 

This view shows the classic lines. Side windows are clear Monokote. You can see the 
battery access hatch on the side. 

This bird has the sexiest tail feathers of any Old Timer design- I 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ȅΩŀƭƭ to find nicer ones!   Mike Fields photos 
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Sam 1 Business meeting Feb. 5, 2011 
 

10 members present 

 

Old Business: 
Á Duane announced that the club will still be operating 

in 2011. 

Á The 2011 contest schedule was passed out. 

Á Reminder that Mecca Collecto will be held May 14th. 
Á A vote was passed eliminating the $5.00 landing fee at 

future contests.  

Á Reminder that Feb. 26th is the "Wings Over The 

Rockies" event where 

 area model clubs can display their type of model 

aircraft.  

 

New Business: 
Á Jerry Jones who is the Mecca leader in this area joined as a new member. 

Á Jerry announced that the "Model Engine Collectors Association" will be  

  having the "Expo XII in Denver this year and will be focusing on the formation  

  of the Sam organization and feature the Sam 1 Club. 

Á Jerry also reported on a female member of Jeffco club named Franny Brodigan, 

    who showed a full sized Goldberg "Valkyrie"" she had built.  

Á Dave Jansen gave a talk on the history of the Ohlsson & Rice engines with examples 

   of the major design  changes of the .56 and .60.  

Á The first 20 engines were made in Ohlssonôs garage, and Dave showed the #19,  

   which originally  sold for $14.50. 

Á The 1938 Gold Seal .56 that sold for $21.50.  

Á The Ohlsson Custom , .60 that was done with Rice, had the spot welded cylinder,  

     and sold for $21.50. 

Á A gold plated reproduction by Herb Wall. 

Á The last of the O&R .60 which was a purple Head and sold for $18.50    

 

Show & Tell:  

Á Jim Barkdull showed a small rubber model called Mini Max ( not Sam legal) 

Á Mike Fields showed a "Thermic 72" glider built from the original Ziac plans,  

 converted to R.C. with wing and stab covered with Micafilm. 

Á Mike also showed an "Air Warden" covered with silk and converted to electric, 

  which he inherited from Terry Edwards who inherited it form Carl Brugleman.  

 

White Elephant:  

 Don Uhl won a Klarich kit of the 1/2 A" Ramrod".   

hƴŜ ƻŦ {!a мΩǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ŦƻǊƳŀƭ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƛŜƭŘΦ  !Ŏǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƛǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ 
another day of waiting for the wind to settle down. Kathy Sills 
photo. 
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  From ÔÈÅ 0ÉÌÏÔȭÓ 3ÅÁÔͺ 
 March, 2011 

L Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ 

I can report that SAM-1 is alive and well. The Officers have met with the MMM 

Club and we will now be sharing the flying field expenses on a pro-rata basis. This 

is good news for SAM-1, especially since our membership has been decreasing.  

The challenge for us is to attract new members and build participation in the 

Antique and Old-time model flying. I challenge all of you to help in brainstorming 

and coming forth with ideas for recruiting new members. We are all in this critical 

time together. 

We have a busy calendar this year which affords all of us ample time for some 

great flying and camaraderie, as well as our special Memorial Contest in August.  I have included a Club Calendar for 

your planning and consideration.  Even if you do not fly, come out to the field on these dates, and lend your support, 

enjoy the day and watch the Old Time planes fly.  

This September we have been asked to Show Case the SAM organization by participating in the International Engine 

Collectors EXPO that will be held here in Denver.  I have asked our newsletter editor, Mike Fields to help out by 

presenting the Banquet Address.  This will be especially important since the whole SAM movement was begun right here 

in Denver, with members of our club organizing the movement.  Plan on attending this gathering and hearing about SAM 

as it is an International Organization as well.  Also, plan on attending the COLLECTO as you may want to pick up a few 

ŜƴƎƛƴŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ŦƛƴŘΦ  

Our first flying date is April 9 and 10, which corresponds with the MMM monthly on the 10th.  This will also be a time 

that we can join them and compete on a level field with ǘƘŜ ƳƻŘŜǊƴ !a! ǘȅǇŜ ǇƭŀƴŜǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ ƪƴƻǿǎΣ 

ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǇƭŀƴŜǎΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ /ƭǳō aŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ ƻƴ 

April 2, at the Jefferson County Airport, 12:30 p.m., with lunch and the meeting to follow. 

²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ aŀǊŎƘ ŦƭȅƛƴƎ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ōŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŦƭŜȄƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊŜŎŀǎǘŜǊ 

ǇǊŜŘƛŎǘǎ ŀ ǘŜǊǊƛŦƛŎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΣ ƭŜǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ Ŏŀƭƭ ǳǇ ŀ ōǳŘŘȅ ŀƴŘ Ǝƻ ŦƭȅΦ 

Also it is very important to have our Club dues paid by April, as the proration for our field lease will be calculated then. 

 

Duane Hjerleid, President 
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Sam-1 Club Schedule for 2011  
 

April  2   Club Meeting 

April   9  & 10  Flying at the Field  

May 14    Engine Collectors, Grange Hall  

May   21 & 22   Flying at the Field  

June 4   Club Meeting 

June 11 & 12  Flying at the Field  

July 9 & 10  Flying at the Field  

August 6  Club Meeting  

August 13 & 14 Flying at the Field - SAM MEMORIAL CONTEST 

September 17  & 18  International Engine Collectors  - MECA, Doubletree Hotel, Denver, CO. 

September 24  & 25  Flying at the Field  

October 1  Club Meeting 

October  8 & 9  Flying at the Field  

November 5  & 6 Flying at the Field  

December 3   Club Meeting, Nomination of Officers and  Trophy Awards  

 

 

 

Print this out and hang it on your refrigerator!   

wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ǎŀȅǎ άCome on out and fly!έ      


